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23 April 2020 

 

As addressed 

 

Dear Submitter,  

 

Casey Planning Scheme Amendment C258case: City of Casey Activity Centre Strategy 2019 

Thank you for completing the request to be heard forms and providing the Panel with comments on 
alternative hearing processes as requested in its correspondence of 16 April 2020.  

The Panel has considered the requests to be heard and responses received from submitters.   

The Panel advises it will be proceeding with the Directions Hearing on Wednesday 29 April 2020 at 
10am by video conferencing.  It is expected the Directions Hearing will last approximately one to two 
hours.  

The Panel received a request from Charbury Pty Ltd that neither the Directions Hearing nor Hearing 
be held by video conference or through written submissions.  It recommended the Hearing be delayed 
until such time as face-to-face hearings can resume.  This request is attached in Appendix 1 of this 
letter and is Document 3.  The request by Charbury Pty Ltd will be considered by the Panel at the 
Directions Hearing.  Other parties will be provided a chance to respond to this matter if required. 

Directions Hearing meeting details  

The Directions Hearing will proceed using the video conferencing technology known as Skype, which 
can be downloaded for free at https://www.skype.com/en/get-skype/ or in the app store for your 
device. 

The Panel requests those parties seeking to be heard provide Planning Panels Victoria with the 
following information by 11am Monday 27 April 2020.   

• A contact phone number for those who will participate in the Directions Hearing (in case you 
have any connection issues and we need to contact you) 

• Individual email addresses and telephone numbers for any other participants and/or 
spectators (including legal counsel that are not included on the request to be heard form). 

If any submitter who has not completed a request to be heard form would like to attend the Directions 
Hearing, please advise Planning Panels Victoria by 11am Monday 27 April 2020 and provide a relevant 
email address and contact phone number. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.skype.com/en/get-skype/


Please note the following:  

1. Planning Panels Victoria has developed a guide to using Skype which may be of some assistance. 
This is attached to the email with this letter.   

2. Direction Hearing participants and others should familiarise themselves with the application 
before the hearing starts.  This should include testing of the microphone, speaker and camera.  
The application can be downloaded here free of charge.  

3. Participants and spectators are required to join the meeting at least 10 minutes before it is 
scheduled to start by clicking on the ‘Join Skype Meeting’ link in the email/calendar invitation.   

4. Except at the direction of the Panel, recording the Directions Hearing is prohibited. 
5. Participants and others in the video Directions Hearing are expected to ensure that:  

a. The virtual hearing should be in a quiet, private location  
b. There is adequate internet coverage, a working microphone and camera (if speaking) 
c. Microphone remain muted except when addressing the Panel  

For all responses and if you have any other questions, please contact Amy Selvaraj, Senior Project 
Officer at planning.panels@delwp.vic.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Kathy Mitchell  
Panel Chair  
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